
 
 

REPORT TO:   Cabinet   
17 July 2017         

AGENDA ITEM NO: 11 

SUBJECT: STAGE 1:  RECOMMENDATIONS ARISING FROM SCRUTINY 

LEAD OFFICERS: Richard Simpson, Executive Director Resources 
 and S151 Officer 

Stephen Rowan – Head of Democratic Services and Scrutiny   

LEAD MEMBER: Councillor Sean Fitzsimons 
Chair, Scrutiny and Overview Committee 

WARDS: All 

CORPORATE 
PRIORITY/POLICY 
CONTEXT:  

The constitutional requirement that Cabinet receives 
recommendations from scrutiny committees and to respond 
to the recommendations within two months of the receipt of 

the recommendations. 

 
The Leader of the Council has delegated to the Cabinet the power to make the decisions 
set out in the recommendations contained within this report: 
 
1. RECOMMENDATIONS  
  
           Cabinet is asked to: 
 
1.1 Receive the recommendations arising from the meetings of the Scrutiny and 

Overview Committee (24 May 2017) and to provide a substantive response within 
two months (ie. at the next available Cabinet meeting on 18 September 2017) 

 
 
 
2. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY  
 
2.1 Recommendations that have been received from the Scrutiny and Overview 

Committee and its Sub-Committees since the last Cabinet meeting are provided in 
the body of this report. The constitution requires that an interim or full response is 
provided within 2 months of this Cabinet meeting.  

 
 
 



 
3.  24 MAY 2017 – SCRUTINY AND OVERVIEW COMMITTEE 

RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
3.1  The Committee considered a Call-In request on the Cabinet Member for Transport 

and Envionrment decision regarding 20mph zoning in zones 3, 4 and 5; present 
were the Cabinet Member and and the Director of Streets. Subsequent to 
considering the submission of the Call In signatories, and questions to those 
present, the Committee concluded that no further action be taken and for the 
decision to be implemented. The Committee also made the following 
recommendations to Cabinet: 

 
1. That a three year impact assessment be undertaken on the 

implementation of 20mph limit zones in the borough. 
2. That future consultations should, as far as possible, use one 

consistent method throughout the borough. 
 
 

4. FINANCIAL AND RISK ASSESSMENT CONSIDERATIONS 
 
 Not relevant for the purposes of this report. 
 
 
5. COMMENTS OF THE BOROUGH SOLICITOR AND MONITORING OFFICER 
 

The recommendations are in accordance with the constitution.    
 
This requires that the Scrutiny report is received and registered at this Cabinet 
Meeting and that a substantive response is provided within 2 months (ie. Cabinet, 
18 September 2017 is the next available meeting). 
 
 

6. HUMAN RESOURCES IMPACT  
 
 Not relevant for the purposes of this report. 
 
 
7. EQUALITIES IMPACT   

 
 Not relevant for the purposes of this report. 

 
 

8. ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT  
  
 Not relevant for the purposes of this report. 
 
 
9. CRIME AND DISORDER REDUCTION IMPACT  
 
 Not relevant for the purposes of this report. 
 
  
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CONTACT OFFICER:     Stephen Rowan, Head of Democratic Services 

and Scrutiny  
   T: 020 8726 6000 X 62529  
   Email: stephen.rowan@croydon.gov.uk  
 
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:     
 
 
Background document 1: Reports to the Scrutiny  and Overview Committee on 24 May 
2017.  
 
https://secure.croydon.gov.uk/akscroydon/users/public/admin/kab14.pl?operation=SUBMIT
&meet=38&cmte=SOC&grpid=public&arc=1 
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